
RULES FOR SPIDER HILL ACTORS 2017 

1. Actors must stay in character at all times (even while walking to the bathroom).  Even if it is your 

family, there may be another group that doesn’t know you and it will ruin the scare for them. 

2. Please do not rip, tear, or pull props off walls or attractions.  They are there for a reason and these 

props cost a lot of money. 

3. Tickets stop selling at 11 o’clock.  That does NOT mean we are closed.  Anyone still possessing a ticket 

will be taken through the attractions.  Depending on how busy we are, we may not close until after 12.  

Please plan your transportation accordingly.  If you have a curfew, please notify the person signing 

you in at the beginning of the night.  Make sure you sign out when you leave. 

4. You are allowed breaks.  You do not need to stay at your scare all night, but please do not leave your 

scare unattended.  Please do not leave in groups.  Leaving a scare unattended will ruin the scare for the 

guests.  An empty scare is no scare at all. 

5. Most actors will be given multiple rooms/places and methods to scare.  Please separate from the 

group and make a plan of how you want to scare in your area.  Do not have numerous people in one 

place while others are left empty.  Work as a team and you will have fun the entire night.  You don’t 

have to stay in the same place; you may switch with a partner and find new things to do as long as all 

scares are accounted for. 

6. Snacks will be given around 9pm.  We will walk through and make sure everyone has enough water 

and snacks.  Please be kind and pick up your mess.  We will leave proper trash cans for you to use. 

7. Please do not touch our guests.  Try to keep an arm’s length between you and the patron.  Do not 

touch, even if it’s your girlfriend, mom, etc. 

8. Actors are NOT allowed in the Boo Barn.  This is a family friendly zone. 

9. Zombies on the Zombie Invasion Trail MUST wear the protective gear provided.   

Actors need to wear dark clothing.  PLEASE wear layers for cold nights!!!! 

If you are touched by or confronted by an unruly patron on purpose, please let the staff and security know. 

Please be aware that some scares are in tight areas that are designed to startle people and patrons may not 

be touching you or causing problems on purpose. 

Please go to the nearest security point and let them know when the patron exits.  DO NOT follow them 

through the other scares.  Security will handle the situation. 

At the end of the night we will provide food for you.  Please make sure you check out and turn in your 

costumes.  You will need to check out BEFORE leaving the premises to assure all costumes, props, etc have 

been returned to their proper places.  Check out where you checked in. If you do not check out, you or your 

not be given credit for the night. 

SPIDER HILL THANKS YOU FOR VOLUNTEERING.  HAPPY SCARING!!! 

 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT SUSAN at 309-750-0700, Debbi at 309-256-6765 or CHRIS at 309-

253-2357 


